September 26, 2013
Greg Kopta, Director, Administrative Law
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

RE:
Frontier Communications Northwest, Inc. Petition to Amend the Joint Applicants/Staff Settlement Agreement

Docket UT-090842
Dear Judge Kopta,
On September 17, 2013, the Commission issued a Notice of Opportunity to File Answer to Frontier’s Petition to Modify the Joint Applicants/Staff Settlement Agreement, which notified parties that the Commission would consider responses to the petition filed on or before Monday, September 30th.  Frontier Communications Northwest, Inc., the Public Counsel Section of the Washington Attorney General’s Office, and Commission Staff are discussing the petition and jointly request an extension of time to conclude their discussions.  Specifically, these three parties ask that the response deadline be extended to 5:00 p.m., Monday, October 7, 2013.

Sincerely,

JENNIFER CAMERON-RULKOWSKI
Assistant Attorney General 
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